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Around Town 

Take a look at what's on in the 

area throughout September! 

Read on Page 2 

Spring Is In The Air 

By Kylie Greene 

Itôs that magical time of year where the flowers are out and the sun 

is shining a little warmer. The tulips at Araluen were a delight to see 

even if the weather threatened to dampen our day. We persevered 

and had a lovely day on both our visits. Hopefully it inspires us all to 

get our hands dirty and get out to our gardens. In October I will be 

organising a trip to John Coleôs Nursery in Banjup. They stock a 

great variety of plants, trees, pots, and ornaments. October also 

includes a day at the Theatre. The Spare Puppet Theatre is hosting 

a production of Farm, a story about the bond between a girl and her 

grandfather and the relationship between people and the environ-

ment. 

With Christmas coming up slowly but surely, we will be scheduling 

trips to a couple of the larger shopping centres for those who would 

like the opportunity to do some Christmas shopping. I will also be 

including some lovely lunches and scenic drives around Perth and 

will be keeping an eye out for any good movies the Windsor might 

be showing. 

If you have any suggestions for trips we can do on the Leisure Bus 

donôt hesitate to let me know!!! I am always open to new ideas and 

to hear your thoughts. We welcome everyone to come and join us 

on our trips. New faces are great to see as well as familiar ones we 

havenôt seen for a while. So donôt be shy come and join us for a 

great day out! 

 Keep an eye out for our Activity Program for more details on these 

trips and how to book. 
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A Note from the Chairman  

By Simon Walsh 

Winter is done! Personally I have had enough of it. I 
think many of us West Australians donôt handle winter 
too well, myself included. We donôt heat our homes 
constantly through winter. It seems these cold days 
are just an aberration not to be acknowledged. As a 
result many days and nights are spent cold and un-
comfortable. It is probably not a good thing ï I must 
remember for next year. 

I would like to say farewell to Kevin Runge from full 
time employment at SHINE. Kevin is retiring after many years as our bus driver and Social 
Club worker; many of you know and love Kevin. We will miss him and wish him every happi-
ness in his retirement. 

We are sad to say farewell to Jo Miles, our receptionist (and many other things as well). Jo is 
returning to her family and friends in the UK. I truly hope that is a good thing for Jo. I wish Jo 
all the best and thank her for the wonderful job she has done at SHINE. She will be missed. 

I would also like to offer our condolences to Madison (Christineôs assistant) on the loss of her 
mum. May she rest in peace. 

Hopefully the advent of Spring gives us reason to be warm and comfortable enough to look 
outside of our own concerns and help others to do well and enjoy their life. 

We would like to welcome Natasha Wainwright as a new board member. Natasha approached 
us seeking to join a not for profit board that was active and ñmaking a differenceò. We fit the 
bill. With a background in Human Relations and lots of experience we know she will help 
SHINE and all those involved. Welcome Natasha. 
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Head over to the Lake 

Claremont Spring Fair 

on Sunday 21 September 

for some free enjoyment 

with an ñenvironmental 

flairò!  

The Perth Royal Showð

and all the ensuing hullaba-

looðbegins Saturday 27 

September and ends Satur-

day 04 October.  

Seniors get in for $15!  

Scope out the amazing jewel-

lery that The Bauble Collec-

tive is producing. Wednesday - 

Saturday 10am to 4pm. Itôs 

held at the Bay View Centre, 

303 Stirling Highway, Corner of 

Leura Avenue. Goes through 

December. 
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Social Club Update  
By Cherie Spaulding 

There never ceases to be new adventure at SHINEôs Social Club! This winter weôve managed to 
celebrate Christmas in July on three separate occasions, so no matter which day of the week our 
clients happened to attend, there was ample opportunity to enjoy a nice dinner and partake in 
the merriment. In addition to a successful and tasty dinner hosted at here at SHINE, a group of 
folks travelled to the Subiaco Community Centre and another to Caf® on the Dam, in Serpentine, 
a place many had not visited in years. On Kevinôs day off, we were lucky enough to have Janet 
join us in Subiaco; Janet not only drove, she reversed the behemoth bus into smallest parking 
space imaginable like she were Mark Webber zooming into the pit for a quick tire changeðan 
absolute pro!  

The Live Lighter Aged Care Games featured heartily 
on our minds during the month of July. After months of 
practice, our team attend- ed the games and earned a 
second place trophy. Though pleased, this fiercely 
competitive mob vowed to practice through the year 
and go for the gold in 2015! And having lost by only 
a slight margin, we all feel itôs possible. Still, itôs hard to 
say they werenôt all win- nersðafter a fun day togeth-
er, we shared ice cream and laughter on a beautiful 
sunny day. It was pure gold.  

Kevinôs Big Day Out at the Crowne Casino was well 
attended and proved to be a winner in countless 
ways. In addition to the endless lunch buffet, we used 
our visitorsô passes to play a round of Kino and won only enough money to cover our next ice 
cream. Luckily most of the group was already retired. Still, having the chance to say goodbye to 
Kevin was great fun and we wish him all the pleasures of a jobless life. The following week we 
welcomed Regina to fill Kevinôs position, which meant he finished the next week showing her the 
ropes.  

In early August, dentist Clive Rogers visited our centre for Dental Health Awareness week. He 
described the likelihood of dental concerns as we age, how to have your dentures labelled and 
other precautions to take for effective tooth care. What surprised attendees most was when he 
demonstrated brushing techniques many of us had not heard of, while explaining the chemistry 
of tooth decay. Cottesloe Dental donated oral hygiene packs, so everyone walked away with a 
new soft bristled brush, minty toothpaste and an education. If anyone who did not attend wants 
information about the extra-soft brushes Dr. Rogers recommended or has any other questions, 
please feel free to give us a call in the Social Club and we would be happy to pass on the infor-
mation.  

As you can see, many wonderful things happened over the past few months in the Social Club, 
but the most brilliant has been the support displayed by our clients. Our Social Club groups 
takes care of one another: Whether they are helping with handbags, gathering goods, question-
ing with concern or suggesting strategies for competitive sport, what we see day-to-day is a car-
ing community of friends. Additionally, there are new activities within the program and we have 
had a few staffing changes, as we have said goodbye to both Kevin and Jo. And as we know, 
change isnôt always easy, as it can sometimes be daunting to learn new things, meet new people 
and visit unfamiliar placesé And although there is plenty to laugh about, not all of the aspects of 
ageing are fun or funny, yet our clients rally behind their friends and laugh when times are easy 
and offer encouragement when times are not. So hereôs to many more wonderful months ahead 
and the best of luck to Kevin and Jo, and to Janet as she takes on her new role in the front of-
fice, on the frontlines of the organisation.  
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Volunteer Update  

By Deb Ward 

It was nice catching up with some of you at Joôs leaving after-
noon tea on Wednesday 13th August.  It has been a very busy 
time since our last newsletter with comings and goings of vol-
unteers so my news this month is mainly regarding newcom-
ers. 

We say goodbye to our lovely, bubbly Volunteer Receptionist, 
Carol, who is pictured here with her flowers from SHINE on 
her last day.  Carol is going back to live in Scotland and will be 
greatly missed on a Tuesday afternoon.  She also covered for 
people off sick and for a while she was helping every Monday 
too.  I am now recruiting for a new Tuesday afternoon recep-
tionist. Still talking new receptionists, Dipa Joshi Purohit as-
sists every Wednesday and  Shelley Carulli assists Thursday 
fortnightly. 

New Faces 

Our new Monday receptionist is Marilyn Rebelo and she has settled in very well and is doing a great 
job. Elena Trenfield, replaced Gisela in the Social Club, she has been with us nearly 2 years helping on 
outings, setting up the dining room twice monthly for our luncheons and anything else we need, as she is 
on holiday in her homeland, Russia, we have our new volunteer driver and outings assistant Andre Jamet 
filling in for her as well as driving and helping on outings.  Another new driver is John Horsfall who has 
helped on the Shopper Bus and has just taken on the role of Social Support Volunteer and every 
Wednesday morning he assists a gentleman with his shopping and they have a cuppa and chat after-
wards.  Casey Hoult is our new Leisure Bus Assistant who started at the end of July. 

We have a new volunteer cook, Amber Parry, who was a chef for over 10 years and she will be cooking 
whenever she can for our Luncheon that is held on the third Thursday of the month or for our Social Club 
clients. 

Last But Not Least 

A big thank-you goes to Celine Fournier, a long-standing Social Support/Driving  volunteer who has taken 
on yet another Social Support role. 

Lastly, donôt forget those expense claim forms for every time you volunteer for us!! 

Current vacancies are for a Tuesday afternoon receptionist and driversðlet us know if youôd like to join 
our team! 

 

Helen and Penny enjoying Janetôs surprise birthday party! 


